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Cubby town is up & running!! 
 

The G6 children have had a great time in Cubby Town this week. 
Each recess and lunch most of the Grade 6 kids have been very busy creating amazing cubbies. There has also 
been a big audience of younger children watching the construction. 
ñPlayò is very important to our childrenôs development. There are many ways our children ñplayò while at school. 
They play lots of sport, utilising the basketball court, the gymnasium and the oval. They play on our 3 playgrounds 
too. There are also lots of fun and games to be had in the Friendship Zone. Children play together informally, 
before school, in their classrooms or in the yard. 
I believe the process of building a cubby is fun, but also a whole lot more. While building the cubby, the children 
use their imagination, their collaborative skills, and they engage in lots of problem solving. So, we hope that our 
children can play safely and have lots of fun in Cubby Town. 
All of our students will have an opportunity to build cubbies this term. It will probably be a temporary activity, one 
that we can bring out a couple of times a year. We will wait to see how it goes. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  

Winter Uniform 
We believe that wearing our school uniform is an important way to show we are part of our school team. At Mildura West Primary 
School we take pride in the way we present ourselves. Consequently, 
we ask that all student please wear the uniform as identified in the MWPS Uniform Policy. 
Leggings are not to be worn as pants ï they can only be work underneath 
skirt or dress or shorts.  
All jumpers need to be our navy windcheaters.  
If you have difficulty purchasing a uniform please contact us, we may be able to assist, as we do have  
some second hand items 

 

Prep Enrolments for 2022 
 

Do you have a child coming to school in 2022?  
Do you know of anyone else who is sending their child to school in 2022? 
If so, please contact our office. 
It appears we will have big numbers again next year (we have 72 Prep students this 
year) so itôs important we finalise our numbers as soon as possible. This will allow  
us to organise classrooms and staff. 
 

  Students have been taking advantage of our class kit of VR headsets 
   to go on ñvirtual expeditions and toursò. The VR headsets allow  
students to immerse themselves in 3-dimensional places from all over the world. The 
headsets use Android phones and the óGoogle Expeditionô software to explore scenes 
from many different places. So far, we have used them to look at China, go on an 
archaeological dig site, and look at the migration of people and animals. There are  
over 900 Google expeditions to explore! We have also used the VR headsets to look  
at the brain using óAugmented Realityô. The students have really enjoyed using them  
in their Units of Inquiry. 
 

The Dig ï Grade 6 Unit of Inquiry  
 
We have now completed our second week of being archaeologists. This week we went further back in time to the 
1800ôs. We found lots of artefacts that showed us the Europeans had arrived in Australia, mixed with lots farming 
artefacts. 
 
 
 

School Fees Reminder 
 

Each year, we ask parents to contribute towards Learning Items that are not covered by the 
Education Department.  These items include, but are not limited to: online subscriptions such as 
óMathleticsô, educational applications and an extensive stationery pack for students. 
Thank you to all parents who have paid their school fees. 
 

If you have not been able to pay your fees as yet we ask that you do so as soon as possible. Payments can be made 
by cash, cheque, ETFPOS, direct deposit, BPay or CentrePay. We welcome payment plans and would be happy to 
assist with any questions regarding payment of fees.   Family Statements are being sent home today for your 
reference. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ñThis is an axe. It was 

used over 100 years 

ago and most likely 

belonged to a 
lumberjack who would 

use it to cut firewood.ò  
 

- Alaura  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

ñI found a telegraph pole. 

It is made from ceramic 

and wood. It was used by a 

telegraph company to help 

send messages. They 

would wrap metal wire 

around the ceramic to 

make it electric and stop 

the wood catching on fire.ò 
  

- Eli  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ñThis is part of a grape 

drying rack. It is made 

out of metal. Grape 

farmers would have 

used it to dry their 

grapes and then make 

wine or sultanas.ò 
 

 - Cooper 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

ñMy group found a 

compass. It is made out 

of metal and brass. It 

would have come to 

Australia from London, 

after the European 
Settlement. We think it 

belonged to European 
explorer.ò 
 

 - Christina  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 1/2 Excursion to SRS Benetook Farm  
 

Last Thursday, our whole 1/2 Unit attended SRS Benetook Farm facility to support our current Unit of Inquiry 

(UOI). Students have been exploring the Central Idea óMost food goes through several stages of production before it 

gets to homesô.  

Students were taken on a guided tour of the farm, with a particular focus on chickens and their egg production and 

the vegetable gardens. The children had plenty of time to roam and explore the grounds. In particular, they got ólostô 

in the maze, played on the playground and rode the bikes!  

We would sincerely like to thank our parent helpers who attended the excursion ï Jacinta Kolpin (Levi), Shakirra 

OôDonnell (Kieala), Fiona Newberry (Sophie) 

 

 
 

Friendship Zone Fun  

 
 

The maze was a bit hard 
but I worked it out! I learnt 
that they keep the 
chickens for 2 years and 
then they sell them. 
Sometimes the eggs have 2 
yolks!  
Maddy 2K 

 


